

September 26, 2023

Mr. Ivan Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

This is a follow up to the September 26, 2022, notification wherein the Postal Service provided notification regarding a national pilot testing Rural Carrier Associates (RCAs) and Assistant Rural Carriers (ARCs) attending New Employee Orientation with Part-time Flexible (PTF) rural carriers.

The Postal Service is expanding the pilot through mid-February, to avoid disruption to the onboarding process and experience of RCAs and ARCs as Peak Season is approaching.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

James Lloyd

Director

Contract Administration (NALC)